
 

(Translation)  

Ref.  MONO 008/2025 
 

April 2, 2025 

Subject:     Clarification of the Notes to the Financial Statements for the year ending 31 December 2024 

To:          President    
         The Stock Exchange of Thailand 

 

Reference is made to the Notes to the Financial Statements for the year ended 31 December 

2024, Item 14: Long-term loans from banks, which state that the subsidiaries were unable to comply with 

certain requirements stipulated in the loan agreements and their amendment agreements. As a result, the 

banks may exercise their rights under these agreements, including demanding full repayment of the debts. 

 

The Company would like to inform you that the subsidiaries have submitted requests for waivers 

of certain requirements to the banks. The subsidiaries have now received approval for these waivers and 

have executed amendment agreements with the banks in the first quarter of 2025. Therefore, the Company 

is not in default on the loan repayment. 

 

Please be informed accordingly.  

 

 

        Yours sincerely, 

 

 

                                                (Mr. Navamin Prasopnet) 

         Acting Chief Executive Officer 


